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CM9 Ref: 23/00005#78 

 
  
The Chief Executive Officer 
Snowy Monaro Regional Council 
PO Box 714 
COOMA NSW 2630 
 
 
Attn: Sorrell Rangiihu 
 
Email: council@snowymonaro.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 

 
Proposed Development: DA10.2023.327.1 – Application for Development Consent  

Applicant: NSW Public Works & NSW Rural Fire Service 

Location: 9 Airstrip Road, Polo Flat 

14/250029 

 
I refer to Council’s letter dated 3 November 2023 providing the Department of Planning and 
Environment – Crown Lands (the Department) the opportunity to comment on the subject 
development proposal. 

The Department as adjoining landowner has reviewed the development application in accordance 
with the principles of Crown land management (s.1.4 Crown Lands Management Act 2016) and 
offers no objections to the development proposal. 

Should the development be modified in any manner that impacts the adjoining Crown land, e.g. by 
amendment to the development proposal or draft conditions of consent, the Department requests an 
opportunity to further review the application prior to determination. 

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me at the Goulburn 
Crown Lands Office by tia.galvin@dpie.nsw.gov.au  

Yours sincerely 

 
 
Tia Galvin 
Property Services Officer  
Department of Planning & Environment - Crown Lands 

Date: 16 November 2023
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